
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

2023 

Fri 10th March Grade 4-6 Kayaking on the River: 
9.00 am – 2.30 pm 

Mon 13th March Labour Day Holiday 

Tues 14th March AFL Clinic 

Wed 15th March 
–Mon 27th March 

NAPLAN Test Period for all grade 
3s & 5s 

Thurs 23rd March Whole School – House Sports 
9.00 am 12.30 pm 

Leadership Badges Assembly 
3.00 pm 

Fri 24th March Working Bee: 3.30 pm – 5.30 pm 

Mon 27th March Grade 4-6 Halogen Leadership 
Excursion to the City – All day 

Wed 29th March School Photos 

Fri 31st March Network Curriculum Day 

(Pupil Free) 

Wed 5th April Grade 3-6 District Athletics at 
Upper Yarra Secondary college – 
All day 

Thurs 6th April Beach Fossicking Excursion 7.00 
– 2.00 pm 

Last day of Term 1 – 2.30 pm 
dismissal 

 
NAPLAN 
 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN) for Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 students 
are held on an annual basis. In 2023, the NAPLAN 
Online test window will run in March for the first 
time, having previously occurred in May. The tests 
will be conducted between Wednesday 15 March 
and Monday 27 March.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
SCHOOL CHARGES 2023 
Parent contributions for 2023 are due by Friday 

24th March.  Fees are $ 450 per student. Please 

pay your contributions by the due date.  To 

make alternative payment arrangements, see 

Cathy in the office on Thursday or Friday. 

AWARDS 

 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 
CONFIGURATION 2023 
 
Department of Education Members 

Chloe Girschik – Treasurer                                

Anita Tirchett – Uniform                                      

Damian Tirchett – Chair                                   

Parent Members                                                                                

Damian Marshall – Councillor                              

Daniel Svak – School council President                           

Amy Ryan – Councillor                                                     

Kat Suter - Councillor 

Silvan Primary School 
School No. 1801 

Main Rd, Silvan, Victoria 3795 
Telephone: (03) 9737 9258     

Email:  silvan.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Website: www.silvanps.vic.edu.au  
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School council welcomes Kat Suter this year. Her 

boys Gus and Harry are in Ms Girschik’s 

classroom. School council tenures last for two 

years and the council is always happy to accept 

new members into the fold. So welcome aboard 

Kat. 

AFL CLINIC 
 
On Tuesday 14th March, the school has an AFL 

clinic after lunch. Students are encouraged to 

come to school dressed in their favourite AFL 

team colours. It’s the day after the Labour Day 

public holiday so don’t forget. 

HOUSE SPORTS 
 
Don’t forget to wear your house colours on 

Thursday 23rd March. Students will slog it out at 

our annual in-house athletics carnival from 9.00 

am – 12.30 pm. 

 
WEBSITE REVITALISATION 
 

A reminder that the school’s website 

https://www.silvanps.vic.edu.au/  has recently 

been updated and includes easy access to 

pertinent information regarding upcoming 

events as well as links to download permission 

forms if your child has been away. 

Go to the ‘Parents’ section for all links for 

permission forms. Also check out the ‘Recent 

News’ section for updates on events, whether 

they’re cancelled or postponed etc.  

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 
Please place Wednesday 29th March on your 

calendar in readiness for school photos 2023. 

Make sure you’re at school. We’re hoping to 

have the grade 6 uniforms on Monday 27th 

March so they can wear them for the photos. 

Notices went home today. Either pay online or 

bring the money (in an envelope) on the day. 

FREE DENTAL 

Smile Squad is a Victorian Government program 

that offers free dental care to all Victorian 

government school students. 

The friendly Smile Squad dental team visits 

schools to provide annual oral health packs, 

dental health examinations and follow-up 

treatment as needed. 

Look out for the drink bottle and brochure 

students received at assembly this week. 

Expression of Interest forms will come out 

shortly. If there is enough uptake from our 

community, they will come out to the school 

and conduct consultations at the school. 
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LEADERSHIP SPEECHES 
                                                                      

Congratulation to our office bearers for 2023. 

This year we have; 

School Captains 

Madi Broadbent  

Jackson How 

House Captains 

Parker: Sullivan McConnell -Pearce 

Wiseman: Tom Eagle 

Chapman: Kai Broadbent 

Anderson: Noah Goldsmith 

Digital Technology Captain: Declan Aitken 

Junior School Councillors 

Deakin Scott-Cochrane 

Harriet McConnell- Pearce 

Tenzin Marshall 

KAYAKING ON THE RIVER 
 
Congratulations to Harriet McConnell-Pearce 

placing, runner up in the girl’s event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all students who attended and 

tried their best kayaking on the river.  

Thank you to our resident photographer Deakin 

Scott-Cochrane. His handy work behind the 

camera will be showcased on the school’s 

website next week. So, look out for kayaking 

photos in the Gallery section on the school’s 

website. 

Lastly, thank you to Mrs Wallace who helped 

transport students there and back. 

WORKING BEE 

Bring your whipper snipper, lawnmower, 
secateurs, and gloves and come help us tidy the 
kitchen/garden area at our Term 1 Working Bee 
on Friday 24th March from 3.30 pm - 5.30 pm, 
followed by sausage sizzle. 
 
 

 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 


